Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Blue Badge approvals
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
My freedom of information request concerns the number of blue badge approvals each year since 2010? I am willing to take the past five years if that is easier.

How many residents have a blue badge in your local authority?

Answer: 12231
How many new disabled blue badge applications have you received and approved each year since 2010-2017?
Please find information below which the Council can provide from 2012 onwards.  

Information prior to 2012 is not held in the current system.  To collate this information would mean a manual trawl through the applications received which would considerably exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450.  This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 

This is therefore a refusal under Section 12.1 of the Act 
	2017
	2016
	2015
	2014
	2013
	2012

	4536
	4810
	4492
	4343
	4803
	4456


How many new disabled blue badge applications have you received and rejected each year since 2010-2017?

	2017
	2016
	2015
	2014
	2013
	2012

	265
	279
	302
	293
	180
	199


How many disabled blue badge application renewals have you received and approved each year since 2010-2017?

	2017
	2016
	2015
	2014
	2013
	2012

	1932
	1743
	1769
	1892
	2714
	2896


How many disabled blue badge application renewals have you received and rejected each year since 2010-2017?
What were the main reasons for rejections in each year?

The information appertaining to the above two questions is not held in an easily accessible format.  We do not record this information as separate categories on our system.

To gather the information would require a manual trawl of individual applications for the period in question.  It is estimated that this would entail in excess of 18 hours work, therefore exceeding the cost limit. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

